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On May 1, 2005, the California WIC and Senior Nutrition Program will begin issuing vouchers for the Farmers’ Market Nutrition Program. There are a couple of important changes in the program of this year:  the old WIC “coupons” will be referred to as “checks”; the WIC checks will be distributed to participants in $2 denominations in $20 books (instead of $10 last year) and must be used by November 30, 2005; growers who want to participate in this program must submit an application but only one application per grower is required, rather than an application for each market.  A major change this year is that your Certified Producer Certificate number is now your California WIC/Senior Nutrition Program identification number and it must be written or stamped on each check that you redeem.  (
On March 14, 2005, the Certified Farmers’ Market Advisory Committee recommended several changes the “penalty matrix” of violations and penalties that growers and/or certified farmers’ markets face.  The “Penalty Matrix” is a list of the most common violations found in certified farmers’ markets. The matrix suggests a penalty for each violation.  Its purpose is to promote consistency among county Ag Commissioners in how violations are treated and what penalty is assessed.  One of the changes recommended by the CFMAC is a new provision that a producer who offers a non-agricultural product for sale at a certified farmers’ market should receive a “moderate level” fine of $151 - $400 for the first instance and a “serious level” fine of $401 - $1,000 for a repeat violation within 12 months. We will share more of these recommendations with you in the weeks ahead.  CDFA welcomes your comments on these proposals.  Write to Janice Price, Certified Farmers’ Market Program, California Department of Food and Agriculture, 1220 N Street, Sacramento, CA 95814 or call her at 916-445-2180. (
The 2005 Annual Meeting will be at 2:30 – 5:30 PM on Sunday, April 17, 2005 at CBS Studios in Studio City, CA. Call 310-481-0167 to make your reservation. (
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